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Breeze Thru the Leaves 

 Whether we want to admit or not, we live in a very self-centered 
world. People obsess over what photos they want to upload to their social 
media account so that they can project the best image of themselves. Many 
make decisions nowadays not based on Godôs absolute truth but based on 
what feels good to them in the moment. Even our perceived leaders in     
society can sometimes exhibit attitudes of ñitôs my way or the highwayò 
which only further cements for some the thinking that selfish living may be 
the best way to get ahead in life. As the redeemed children of God, we are 
not immune to this selfish way of thinking and living either. It is a daily   
challenge to live life based on Godôs standard and not based on our own 
selfish ideas, desires and prerogatives. 

 The Apostle Paul spoke directly to this issue in his letter to the early 
church in Philippi when he said,  

ñDo nothing from selfish ambition or conceit, but in humility count others 
more significant than yourselves. Let each of you look not only to his own 
interests, but also to the interests of others.ò (Philippians 2:3-4) 

 The life of a follower of Jesus is first Christ-centered and then flowing 
out of His love and power, it is a life that is dedicated to loving our neighbor. 
We cannot claim to be a believer in Christ and yet continually disrespect or 
be lacking in love for the people that God places around us on a daily basis. 
This is utter hypocrisy and it is something we need to repent of when it    
becomes apparent in our lives. I have recently had to check my heart and 
ask Godôs forgiveness for my lack of love for my neighbor. This is a regular 
practice for us as Christôs disciples. Now here is another convicting       
message to us from Godôs word. 

 ñIf anyone says, ñI love God,ò and hates his 
brother, he is a liar; for he who does not love his 
brother whom he has seen cannot love God whom he 
has not seen. And this commandment we have from 
him: whoever loves God must also love his         
brother.ò (1 John 4:20-21) 

 We live in unparalleled times. Loving our 
neighbor has become something different these days. 
Normally it would mean proximity, today in these 
times of living in the midst of an invisible threat we 
know as COVID-19, it means keeping a healthy     
distance and sometimes 
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A Word from the Pastor, continued 

having to wear a mask when we are out in public. I want to personally thank all of you who attended our 
first service back at TOL this past weekend. I did not hear one person complain about the uncomfortable 
masks that were worn while in the building. You each showed love and concern for your neighbor by 
keeping a safe distance in your interactions with one another. This is not an easy thing to do for those of 
us who have not seen each other in a very long time. 

 In closing, are you struggling with the uncomfortableness of loving those God has placed around 
you today? Great! That is fertile ground for our hearts to turn to our loving God who is love personified! 
God is never lacking in love and He has all the power to envelope us and fill us with His inexhaustible 
love. Ask Him today how you can creatively and actively love your neighbor? It may mean picking up the 
phone and calling somebody that the Holy Spirit places on your mind. It may mean picking up a pen and 
writing a handwritten note to someone you know that needs encouragement. It may mean baking a 
batch of cookies or a home cooked meal that you can deliver to somebody who needs a tangible        
reminder that they are loved and not forgotten.  

 Loving our neighbor not only blesses the receiver, but we too are blessed in the giving of Godôs 
love to the people that He has put us in relationship with today as well.  

 Prayer - Lord, please help me to love my neighbor today. Forgive me for the ways that I have 
selfishly lived. I want to live my life selflessly right now. Holy Spirit, please place on my mind the people 
that you want me to creatively and actively love with the love you have so lavishly given to me. Thank 
you for never cutting me off from your love but always giving it freely. Thank you for the forever gift of 
salvation that I have in You. In Christ Jesus name I pray. Amen.  
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Continued on page 3  

Rules for Returning to Worship During COVID-19 

These are interesting times that we are living in. We have grieved our time away from one an-

other during this pandemic. Your elders and pastor have prayerfully contemplated how best to 

navigate these unchartered waters. As we return to worship on our campus there will be a 

change to the schedule. There will be a Zoom bible class that will take place at 8:15 am with no 

on-site bible studies or Sunday School at this time.  

Here are the rules that we are asking everyone who plans on attending worship to please follow 

with patience, vigilance and great care for the safety of all of our Tree of Life family.  

We encourage those that are 65 or older in age, and those with underlying health conditions, to 

continue to stay home and participate in worship services remotely at this time through the 

Tree of Life Facebook page.  

We ask that anyone exhibiting any symptoms, or that has been in close contact in the last 14 

days with someone who is lab confirmed to have COVID -19, to please stay home. These symp-

toms include: Cough - Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing - Chills - Repeated shaking 

with chills - Muscle pain - Headache - Sore throat - Loss of taste or smell - Diarrhea - Feeling 

feverish or a measured temperature greater than or equal to 100.0 degrees Fahrenheit - Known 

close contact with a person who is lab confirmed to have COVID -19. 
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¶ A registration e -mail through Google forms will be sent out each Monday before our weekly 

worship gathering. People who will be attending worship that week will need to register 

over e-mail or by calling the church phone and leaving a message with how many people in 

your family will be attending. This will make sure that we are able to practice proper social 

distancing during our worship gatherings at this time.  

¶ All people attending worship will be temperature checked with a non -touch thermometer to 

check for fever symptoms by one of our elders. You will be asked a few simple questions to 

make sure you have not shown any signs of COVID 19.  

¶ All worship attendees will be required to wear masks in the building at all times. TOL will 

have extra masks on hand for those who forget to bring their own.  

¶ Once in the church building, attendees should use the bathroom facility before worship as 

access during worship will be limited. Only one person will be allowed in the bathroom at 

one time.  

¶ We will have a guided walkway in the Fellowship Hall with no chairs available for socializ-

ing before worship. Please enter the sanctuary promptly upon arrival.  

¶ There will be no communion for the first few weeks back. This will be added once our cur-

rent rules have become commonplace and we have had a few weeks of monitoring how it 

goes. 

¶ There will be no hugging or sharing of Christõs peace during this time. 

¶ There will be no coffee or food available during gatherings at church.  

¶ Usher will dismiss everyone by rows following worship with the back of the church being 

dismissed first and the front being dismissed last.  

¶ In each pew, families may sit together but need to have six feet of distance between them 

and anyone else in their row. No exceptions.  

¶ The building will be disinfected after every church gathering.  

¶ Please take bulletins with you following church and do not leave them in the building.  

¶ Offerings will be dropped off on the back table and the offering plates will not be passed.  

¶ Ushers will do a head count and there will be no attendance sheets passed at this time.  

¶ We will not use prayer cards at this time. Prayer requests can be sent to the church office 

over e-mail or sent by text to Pastor before worship at (214) 908 -0242. 

¶ Plan to arrive 20 -30 minutes before worship to make sure there is ample time for everyone 

to be seated before 10:30am. 

¶ Hand sanitizer stations are present throughout the building and should be used as often as 

you see fit.  

Please contact Pastor Mark or your elder if you have any questions about these rules. Let us 

remember again to take extra care to love our neighbor at this time. We cannot wait to be able 

to worship together again!  
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Offerings and Attendance for June 

DATE  SS 10:30  General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

6/7/20 NA  NA  $2,580 $100 $258 

6/14/20 NA  NA  $8,669 $500 $867 

6/21/20 NA  16 $3,890 $500 $389 

6/28/20 NA  17 $6,203 $100 $620 

$21,342*  $1,200 $2,134 Total for June  

Offerings and Attendance for May 

  *Planned for in June ñ$21,315 

DATE  SS 10:30 General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

5/3/20 NA  NA  $5,820 $100 $582 

5/10/20 NA  NA  $4,805 $500 $481 

5/17/20 NA  NA  $2,995 $100 $300 

5/24/20 

5/31/20 

NA  

NA  

NA  

NA  

$3,678 

$5,335 

$500 

$440 

$368 

$534 

$22,633*  $1,640 $2,265 Total for May  

  *Planned for in May ñ$21,315 

Breeze Thru the Leaves 

General Offering           

Year to Date  

Planned Offering         

Year to Date  

$118,057 $127,890 

 

 

 

 

 

Bible Studies and  

Ladies Fellowship &   

Worship Night  
 

Join us for Bible Study Sundays 

at 8:15 am and Thursdays at 10 am  

Contact the church office or see your 
email for the Zoom link. 

 

Ladies Fellowship & Worship  
On THURSDAYS at 7:00 pm  

Our Ladies Zoom has morphed into a 
fellowship night with games and 

themes and  more time to socialize and 
get to know each other  better. We will 
still have our worship and praise nights 
occasionally and we will let you know 
week to week what the plan is by email 

or you can call the office. 
Contact the church office or check 
your email for the Zoom link. 
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From the GrulkesñLutheran Bible Translators in Botswana 

What a whirlwind the last few days have been! Last week, we heard there was a chance of a repatriation 
flight leaving from Maun that could get us to London. Borders to Botswana and all surrounding countries are 
closed right now because of COVID-19, so this was an interesting opportunity for us to return home. As we 
did a bit of digging around, it is looking more and more like southern Africa is going to be locked down for 
quite some time. Some people say it will be October before flights start up again, others say not until 2021. 

With that in mind, we made the decision to get on this repatriation flight and return to the US for our sched-
uled furlough. We are both excited and sad about this decision. Excited to return and see family and friends, 
not to mention getting to travel to churches (once they are open again) to share about our ministry here in 
Botswana. But we are sad to leave so quickly, knowing that there are lots of things that are going to go un-
done while we are gone and that we are going to miss out on saying many goodbyes and "leaving well" at the 
end of our first term. But through this time, we have constantly been saying: "If God continues to open doors, 
we will continue to take them." And so here we are. 

We leave Maun on Friday, May 29 at 11:00 a.m. CDT. Please pray for us as we travel: that things go 
smoothly, that all our luggage makes it, that we are able to make our connection in London (switching airports 
with 5 kids!) and that our two week quarantine goes well when we return to the US. 

A little project from our 6 week lock down here in Botswana: a kids' size picnic table! Carl enjoyed getting 
some woodworking done while we were all confined to our compound and the kids love having a place that is 
just their size to eat outside.  

One of the projects that is going to have to remain undone while we come back to the US is this house. We 
were hoping to be able to do some renovations to get this place ready for us to live and give us a little more 
elbow room as the kids get bigger, but that will have to wait until 2021.  

We can't wait to share with you once we are back in the States! See you soon!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Keep us in your prayers:  

¶ For all those here and around the world affected by COVID-19. 

¶ For our travel as we return to the United States 

¶ For the translators to be able to work with us as we are on different continents 

¶ For the physical, mental, and spiritual health of our family. 

¶ For the end of our first term and the blessings and challenges of this time of transition 

¶ For those in Botswana and around the world who are struggling to feed their families right now. 

¶ That God would continue to provide for our ministry through partners like you.   
 

Carl & Kelsey Grulke 
Mary Jane, Audrey, Judah, Gideon & Isaac 
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The next order dates are July 12 and 26.      

Contact Kara to place your order at          

972-226-6086 or tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org  

SCRIP Gift Card Program 

Please join us for worship ð Sundays at       
10:30 am on Facebook.  

https://www.facebook.com/TreeofLifeLCMS/ 

 
We will continue our Adult Bible Class on  

Sundays at 8:15 am via Zoom.   
We are currently studying 1 Thessalonians. 

 

The Thursday Morning Bible Class meets at 
10:00 am via Zoom and is studying the book of 
Acts.  All are welcome to join in these classes. 
Please call the office or check your email for 

the Zoom link. 

Worship & Bible Study  
Opportunities at TOL 

Thanking TOL family for all of the          
extremely, beautiful cards with lovely     
sentiments, the prayers for my family and 
myself on the loss of my younger son,     
Michael Milton.   

This has been, is and will be a hard journey 
for me however, I'm thankful that God is 
carrying me, I'm thankful that I'm          
anchored in Jesus and the many heart -felt 
prayers.  

Once again, thank you TOL family.   

Thank you Holy Spirit - To God be the  
GLORY!  

Noreene and family - much  
 

**************************************  

On June 9th, Lisa Theriot delivered 300 

preemie onesies from TOL to Rosie Steffan  for 

the Parkland Hospital NICU. This was a    

project of TOLõs Outreachers (LWML) and 

Young at Heart.  

 

Lisa Theriot and Rosie Steffan  

Preemie Onesies 

Tree of Life Lutheran Church,  

Thank you for your support of Concordia  

Theological Seminary! With your help we will 

continue to meet the needs of our church.  

God Bless you all,  

Pastor Jon D. Scicluna  

Vice President & Chief Operating Officer  

Concordia Theological Seminary  

I would like to thank Pastor Mark and my 
family at TOL for all the prayers, phone 
calls, cards and virtual hugs I received while 
in the hospital and while recovering at my 
son's home.  I am truly blessed to have so 
much support.   

Thank you, thank you! 
Janiece Brown 

https://www.facebook.com/TreeofLifeLCMS/


6318 Lyons Road 
Garland, Texas 75043 

Tree of Life Lutheran Church 

Phone:972-226-6086 
E-mail: tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org 
www.treeoflifelcms.org 
 

The loving family of Tree of Life, rooted 
in Godõs Word, exists to share the joy, 
love, and peace of Jesus Christ with you! 

 

New Church Directory  

Our new church directory has been delayed 

due to the Coronavirus Pandemic.  Lifetouch 

had to close down most of their facilities creat-

ing a delay.  We will get the new directory to 

you as soon as we receive them. We appreciate 

your patience.  

Dallas Lutheran School is looking for individuals 
to join us in ministry! We are seeking two teach-
ers; a high school science teacher, and a middle 
school teacher who could teach beginning Span-
ish. We are looking for quality instructors with a 
passion for sharing Christ and for helping fami-
lies raise great kids. Those interested should 
please contact High School Principal, Todd Nitz 
at nitzt@dlstx.org. 

Dallas Lutheran School 


